
The Association began our landscaping project 

of the common areas at the beginning of June. 

The highlight of this project focuses on a patio 

park area at the corner of Cyrene and White 

Heron. By the time you are reading this, the 

project should be close to being finished. 

One of the questions being asked is about the 

length of time to finish. As is so often the case, 

the landscapers ran into unexpected challenges. 

The rocky soil the developers brought in to 

raise the level of our community slowed the 

planting of the new beds. Next, the landscapers 

encountered a marine clay base where the patio 

was going to be built. We removed over 90 

cubic yards of this unfavorable soil and brought 

in 40 tons of gravel to replace it. Better to do 

this right the first time and prevent problems 

down the road. 

Now being slightly behind schedule, this sum-

mer turned into the hottest on record. Planting 

new plants is best done in the spring or fall, not 

in the summer heat. Therefore, it was decided 

to wait until fall to finish planting the trees and 

shrubs that 

will go around 

the patio area. 

Lastly, we will 

continue to 

water for the 

next couple years to help ensure everything 

survives. To that end, the plants selected were 

low maintenance and native to Virginia. This 

project was a lot of work but it is now time to 

enjoy the improved view as you enter the subdi-

vision and relax in the patio area.  

If you would like to see the full design plan to 

the landscaping project, you can find it on our 

website at: http://www.gathm.com/documents/

finish/10/85  

The Grove Landscaping Project Dave Mikkelson, VP 

Special points of 

interest: 

Pool Closes Sunday, 

September 9 | Dog 

Swim at 8 PM 

Block Party, Saturday, 

September 15, 12:30 PM 

HOA Board Meeting, 

Thursday, September 

20, 7 PM 

Garage Sale, Saturday, 

September 22, 8 AM  

Inside this issue: 

Policy Resolutions 2 

Community Clean-up 2 

President’s Message 2 

Covenants Update 3 

Preparing Your Yard 5 

Activities and Reminders 6 

Safety Tips 7 

The Grove at Huntley Meadows 

Summer 2012 | Issue 30  

Community News 

GATHM Board Updates Ann Marlin, Secretary 

The Board of Directors for 

GATHM held monthly com-

munity meetings in May, June, 

July and August.  The meetings 

were opened with a board 

quorum and Cardinal Manage-

ment in attendance.  At the 

June meeting, Darryl Payne, 

CFO of Cardinal, gave us an 

update on the direct debit 

procedures.  All board reports 

were given as were commit-

tee reports and management 

reports.  These meetings also 

included several hearings for 

status and decisions on ARC 

applications.  Gwen Mallard-

Winters was introduced at 

the August meeting and was 

approved by the Board of Di-

rectors as the new Neighbor-

hood Watch Chair.  Dave 

Mikkelson also reported the 

status of the landscaping that 

is taking place in The Grove at 

the meetings.  All meetings 

included an open forum for 

the residents.  The open 

meetings were then adjourned 

and the Board conducted ac-

count-specific and confidential 

matters in Executive sessions.   

http://www.gathm.com/documents/finish/10/85
http://www.gathm.com/documents/finish/10/85


The Grove at Huntley Meadows Homeown-

ers Association has published two new poli-

cies this year to comply with changes in Vir-

ginia law. The first policy establishes a pro-

cess and cost schedule for requesting to ex-

amine and copy Association records. The 

second is an Association complaint proce-

dure. Both these resolutions are located on 

the community website gathm.com for re-

view and downloading. 

 

Policy Resolution 12-01, Requests for Ex-

amination and Copying of the Association’s Rec-

ords, complies with Section 55-79.74:1 which 

states charges may be imposed only in ac-

cordance with a cost schedule adopted by 

the HOA Board. The cost schedule shall (i) 

specify the charges for materials and labor, 

(ii) apply equally to all unit owners in good 

standing, and (iii) be provided to such re-

questing unit owner at the time the request is 

made.  

 

For us, our Association documents are availa-

ble on the community website where they 

can be accessed and downloaded for free. So 

what Resolution 12-01 does is protect our 

Association from unnecessary costs. Without 

it, the cost for individuals requesting Associa-

tion records with management, instead of 

accessing the website, would be charged to 

the Association. For Association records not 

located on the website, the resolution in-

cludes a form for making your request. 

 

Policy Resolution 12-02, Association Com-

plaint Procedures, complies with the new sec-

tions added to the Virginia Administrative 

Code, 18VAC48-70, for implementing a writ-

ten process for resolving association com-

plaints following final adverse decision by the 

Association on a complaint.  

 

The Association complaint resolution is NOT 

a procedure to file a complaint because your 

neighbor’s dog is barking or their grass needs 

to be mowed. This procedure concerns a 

matter regarding the action, inaction or deci-

sion by the Board of Directors or manage-

ment agency of the Association inconsistent 

with applicable laws and regulations. Rest 

assured that your Board, with counsel from 

our management company and legal firm, 

works to ensure our Association does not 

find itself the subject of this type of com-

plaint. 

In the meantime, each household can help by 

bagging, tying, or otherwise containing your 

trash and recyclables (even if they are already 

in a bin or receptacle).   

 

Our next clean-up event is scheduled for 

Saturday, November 10th, when we’ll 

meet at the pool house at 9am.  We’d love to 

have you join us. 

At our last community clean-up event, re-

scheduled from March 3rd to March 24th, we 

had six participants (see photo).  We concen-

trated on the approaches to our community 

on both sides of Cyrene Boulevard, on the 

northern perimeters, and along the creek 

beds.   

 

After about two hours, we collected six bags 

of trash and one giant bag of recyclables.  We 

really appreciate the efforts of all who partici-

pated.  Over the past year or so, three fami-

lies who have been regular participants have 

moved elsewhere, so we’re hoping others 

will step forward to fill the gap.   

Two New Policy Resolutions Dave Mikkelson, VP 

Community Clean-Up Gary Kosciusko 
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Participants in the March Commu-

nity Clean-up (from left): Julie 

McCay, Silke Tylor, Monica Bam-

ford, Jim Preston, Bo Marlin, Gary 

Kosciusko  

The entire language of 

these two resolutions, 

along with all other 

community resolutions, can 

be found on our website - 

gathm.com 

http://www.gathm.com
http://leg1.state.va.us/000/cod/55-79.74C1.HTM
http://leg1.state.va.us/cgi-bin/legp504.exe?000+reg+18VAC48-70-10


Happy end (almost) of Summer! 

 

Lots of things going on in The Grove this 

year, some good and some not so good. The 

landscaping is coming along, but has been 

delayed due to the hot weather. We’ve had 

some vandalism in the neighborhood with 

cars being broken into, but thankfully nothing 

more serious than that.  

 

September will be a busy month - the pool 

closes on the 9th, with a Dog Swim that even-

ing, and we have a Block Party coming up on 

the 15th. Plus, the Fall Garage Sale is the 22nd. 

 

As always, we can use your help as a volun-

teer. If you’ve tried to volunteer but haven’t 

heard from someone, please contact the 

Board at board@gathm.com. I apologize if we 

haven’t gotten back to you. If you have a cou-

ple of hours each month, we can use you to 

help out occasionally.  

 

In fact, we need help with the Block Party. 

Contact Donna at communica-

tions@gathm.com for more info. Thanks to 

all of you who give of your time for the rest 

of us. 

 

Please continue to maintain your yards. The 

summer heat has caused lots of stress to our 

lawns, and weeds are popping up all over. 

There are commercial anti-weed products as 

well as organic ways to keep them at bay, so 

please use them! Your neighbors will appreci-

ate it if your weeds don’t contaminate their 

yards. 

 

Finally, I’d like to thank the rest of our board 

members, who work behind the scenes to 

maintain the beauty and financial stability of 

our community. Your vice president, Dave 

Mikkelson, has gone above and beyond in 

doing many of the little jobs that must be 

done (and that we previously contracted out 

for), so I offer a special shout-out to him. 

Please thank him, Ann and Jon, for their work 

on your behalf. 

repaired/light bulbs replaced as soon as possi-

ble.  Aside from adding to the overall appear-

ance of the neighborhood at night, the addi-

tional lighting improves safety conditions for 

walkers and helps to deter vandals/

mischievous activities. 

 

3, Finally, please regularly mow your yards 

and maintain your landscape beds (e.g., en-

sure weeds are removed and mulch is ap-

plied).  Our Grove landscape maintenance 

contractor does not mow the side/back yards 

of the town homes and does not maintain 

landscape beds.  Residents are solely respon-

sible for general maintenance/upkeep of their 

own property.     

Your Covenants Committee needs your as-

sistance to maintain our high standards of 

appearance (and therefore home resale val-

ues) and ensure the security/safety of the 

neighborhood.   Here are a few reminders. 

 

1. Please do not put trash containers/

recycling bins out on the curb or driveway 

for pickup before 6 pm on Sundays and 

Wednesdays, and yard waste on Tuesdays.  

When these containers are not out for 

pickup, all must be stored out of sight (in the 

garage or around the back of the home--not 

along the sides of the residences or behind 

shrubs). 

 

2. Inoperative front yard lights must be    
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Mowing and maintenance of 

side/back yards are the home-

owner’s responsibilities  

Please join me in welcoming Gwen 

Mallard-Winter as our new 

Neighborhood Watch chair. Gwen 

has some great ideas to energize 

this committee, and with the 

recent vandalism we’ve seen in 

the community, we’re very glad 

for her help. If you’d like to be a 

part of this worthwhile endeavor, 

please contact her at 

NeighborhoodWatch@gathm.com 

or through the Board at 

board@gathm.com. 

Watch for news about upcoming 

Neighborhood Watch meetings! 

Covenants Reminders: Please and Thank You Bo Marlin, Chair 

President’s Message  Jim Preston, President 

mailto:board@gathm.com
mailto:communications@gathm.com
mailto:communications@gathm.com
mailto:NeighborhoodWatch@gathm.com
mailto:board@gathm.com


Do you want to connect more with your 

neighbors?  Need a suggested babysit-

ter?  Want to donate or sell some-

thing within our 

communi-

ty?  Well...why 

not use our 

very own dis-

cussion forum?   

If you didn't 

already know, 

our community 

has a forum in 

which we can 

exchange ideas, 

and you feel confident and safe that you are 

communicating with a friendly neighbor.   

So what are you waiting for?  Ask for that 

recommended painter/landscaper/pet sitter, 

or whatever else you need help with at 

GATHM.com. 'See' you there!  

To access the Discussion Board, you must be 

registered on the community website.  By 

registering on the website, you will also re-

ceive email notices of events, updates, re-

minders and other details that need to be 

communicated quickly and efficiently.  

com two weeks in advance of the board 

meetings.    

Prior to going into Executive Session, all 

residents can listen to the board as they 

discuss the business of our community.   

Mark your calendar and plan to attend 

the meetings on Thursday, September 

20, October 18 and November 15.   

All meetings start at 7 PM and are held at 

the Mount Vernon Government Center, 

2511 Parkers Lane. 

On the third Thursday of each 

month, The Grove at Huntley Mead-

ows Board of Directors meet to do 

the business of our community—

YOUR community. 

At each board meeting, residents are 

given an opportunity to present con-

cerns and bring ideas to the board for 

discussion.  Committee chairs pro-

vide status reports on projects. 

Residents may also add items to the 

agenda by emailing Victoria Garner at 

v.garner@cardinalmanagementgroup.

GATHM Discussion Board Karen Cosgrove, Resident 

Third Thursdays...where are you? 
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http://www.gathm.com


After the extremely dry and hot summer 

of 2012 your lawn needs help to recover.  

There are a few things that should be 

done to give your lawn the best chance 

of recovering this fall, which will lead to a 

healthy spring and less stressful summer 

next year. 

 

Fertilize Correctly This Fall! 

Proper fall fertilization works 

to replenish stored energy re-

serves and stimulates root pro-

duction within the plant.   In 

the fall, turf leaves essentially 

act as solar panels sending en-

ergy downward; increasing 

root growth and stored energy 

reserves.  The plant also 

“tillers” meaning it spreads 

laterally improving density.  A 

basic recommendation for Fall 

fertilization is to apply 1.0 to 

1.5 lbs of Nitrogen two times (Late Sep-

tember/Early October and November). 

The late application should be a more 

“quick-release” product to promote rap-

id uptake before cold temperatures ar-

rive and growth slows.  Also, test your 

soil to check for pH and other nutrient 

deficiencies.   

 

Many people incor-

rectly wait until 

spring to heavily 

fertilize their lawn 

which is counter-

productive because 

it pushes excessive 

growth (using up 

valuable stored 

energy), can cause 

disease outbreaks, 

increases mowing, 

and leads to in-

creased summer stress.  A 100% organic 
product could be considered in the 

spring.  Contrary to popular belief more 

is definitely not better! 

 

Major benefits of Fall fertilization 

include: 

 Increase root growth which en-

hances plant health and stress tol-

erance 

 Improved plant density by as much 

as 20% as the plant “tillers” 

 Decreased weed populations-spring 

fertilization stimulates weed 

growth 

 Decreased spring and summer dis-

ease and insect problems 

 Reduced spring mowing 

 Improved health and appearance of 

the plant-especially in the spring 

and fall 

 Improved fall, winter and early 

spring color’ 

 A quicker, earlier spring 

green-up 

 

Aeration and Overseeding 

Since it was so incredibly hot 

and dry this summer most lawns 

would benefit from aggressive 

aeration and overseeding.  Fall 

aeration and overseeding are 

always beneficial but it is espe-

cially helpful if areas of your 

lawn were killed or thinned due 

to summer stress. 

 

Major benefits of Aeration and 
Overseeding include: 

 Reduced soil compaction and in-

creased oxygen to the root zone 

 Increased root growth 

 Improved water infiltration 
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Preparing Your Yard for Fall submitted by Professional  Grounds 

 Reduction in thatch accumulation 

Introduction of new turf varieties which 

are bred to be more drought, disease, 

and insect tolerant, require less fertiliz-

er, have finer textures, and have a deep-

er green color 

Improved turf density which improves 

turf appearance and reduces weeds and 

crabgrass naturally! 

 

IMPORTANT:  Be sure to purchase 

good quality seed.  Inexpensive seed is 

full of hard to control weeds and annual 

ryegrass which will only lead to more 

problems.  Look from products that 

use Turf Type Tall Fescue in full sun or 

get a shade mix for shady areas.  Scotts, 

Rebel, and Pennington all make quality 

seed varieties. Finally, apply a starter 

fertilizer (has a high middle  number 5-

10-5) according to label directions for 

the first application to aid development 

of young root systems.  The second ap-

plication can be the Winterguard or 

standard fall fertilizer. 

 

If you do any seeding consider adding a 

light application of straw or Penn Mulch 

(a recycled newspaper product) over the 

areas that were seeded to help hold in 

soil moisture and warmth.  Watering is 

critical for establishment successes and 

newly seeded areas should be watered 

at least once per day to keep the seed 

moist.  Morning and night would be ide-

al.  Frequent watering should continue 

for a least the first 14-21 days.  The 

grass will germinate in about 10 days.  

After that you want to go with deeper 

more infrequent watering (2-3 times per 

week) to encourage deep root growth.  

Fall aeration and overseeding 

are always beneficial...especially 

since lawns have been stressed 

from the summer heat. 



As September approaches, it is time to think 

about the Annual HOA Block Party.  This 

year it is scheduled for Saturday, September 

15 from 12:30 - 4:30 PM (Food Service begins 

at 1 PM.) 

 

The planning committee met today at the 

pool and we have some fun things planned 

for this year.  The following people are help-

ing plan the event:  Ann and Bo Marlin, 

Maridol Garcia-Joy, Kenyatta Williams and 

Donna Jarvis-Miller - there is still room for a 

couple more volunteers to help out. 

 

For the kids, there will be a fully-equipped 

bounce house, face painters (we are adding a 

second one to help with the lines), sidewalk 

chalk and a craft project or two. 

 

Enjoy the tunes spun by Dan Vargas Benitez - 

aka DJDano - great tasting Rita’s Italian Ice 

with custard and BBQ from Red, Hot and 

Blue! 

 

For the adults…dust off your favorite pie 

recipe and bring it to see if you can win the 

blue ribbon.  Celebrity judges are being asked 

now to determine the winner! 

Each year at the HOA Block Party, we have a 

dessert contest.  Over the years we have 

tasted some pretty yummy desserts.  This 

year we are having a pie contest.   

 

Dust off your gramma’s apple pie recipe or 

your aunt’s scrumptious peach pie or lemon 

meringue pie…and start practicing! 

 

We will have a panel of celebrity judges de-

termine who has a blue ribbon pie! And the 

winner has bragging rights for a year—as the 

Champion of Desserts in The Grove! 
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Parking Notice for  
Block Party 

There is NO PARKING on 

Cyrene between Grey 

Goose Way and Audubon 

Meadow Way starting at 

8:00 AM, Friday, September 

14 through 5:00 PM, 

Saturday, September 15. 

And NO PARKING on 

Audubon Meadow Way 

spaces next to the pool 

during the same time. 

Please observe the no 

parking signs.  Towing will 

be enforced. 

Will Your Favorite Pie take the Blue Ribbon? 

Block Party: The Place to Be! Donna Jarvis-Miller, Communications Chair 

Activites  and Reminders  

Block Party  

Information 
12:30 - 4:30 PM  

[food service @ 1 PM] 

 
In an effort to provide a fun event for 
the community, please note that you 

must RSVP for the event. 

 

Registered Residents and Tenants 

with Cardinal Management 
 No Charge 

 

Guests:   

$15 per adult; $5 per child [10+] 
 

RSVP is required to attend 
all RSVPs MUST be submitted by midnight 

on Tuesday, September 11  

There will be a $5 charge on event day if you 

arrive without an RSVP. 

 

ALL RSVPs must be submitted via the  

community website at gathm.com 

http://www.gathm.com


The FBI defines robbery as “the taking or attempting to 

take anything of value under confrontational circum-

stances from the control, custody, or care of another 

person by force or threat of force or violence and/or 

by putting the victim in fear of immediate harm.” 

That’s a pretty grim definition. However, there are lots 

of things you can do to reduce your chances of being 

robbed and there are ways to react while being robbed 

and after. The most important thing to do in all circum-

stances is give the robber what he or she wants: don’t 

fight back and risk your life. It simply isn’t worth it. 

Personal Safety Tips for the Street 

Å Donõt walk alone during late-night hours. Walk in 

groups whenever you can—there is safety in numbers. 
Å Avoid alleys, vacant lots, wooded areas, and shortcuts 
or secluded areas. 

Å Know the neighborhoods where you live and work. 

Personal Safety Tips for Home 

Å Donõt advertise that you live alone. 

Å Donõt be afraid to call law enforcement to investigate 
suspicious circumstances, unusual people, or strange 

noises. It’s better to be safe than sorry. The Fairfax 
County non-emergency police number is 
703.691.2131. 

Å Donõt leave notes on your door announcing when you 
will be home. 
Å Keep outdoor lights on at night. Having your porch 

and yard light on deters would-be robbers. 

Å If you arrive home and your door is open or things 
appear to be out of place, don’t go in. Leave and call 
911. 

Automobile Safety 

Å Always park in well-lighted areas. Keep your car 
locked. 

Å Always be alert to people just sitting in their cars. 
Å After checking around your car, enter it quickly and 

lock all the doors. Teach your children to enter and 
exit the car quickly. 
Å  If your car is bumped in traffic, donõt get out of the 

car. Call 911. 

Automated Teller Machine (ATM) Tips 

Å Try to use machines you are familiar with and try to 

use terminals located inside banks rather than inde-
pendent terminals. 

Å Be aware of your surroundings. Look around before 
conducting a transaction. If you see anyone or anything 
suspicious, cancel  your transaction and go to another 

ATM. 

 

Most of these tips may seem like common sense. But if 

you follow them you may ward off an encounter with a 
robber. If you are unfortunate enough to be accosted, 

stay calm and comply with the robber’s instructions. In 
most situations it isn’t worth it to fight back. Then, 
when he or she is gone, call law enforcement immedi-

ately. 

 

For other safety suggestions and bulletins, visit the 

National Crime Prevention Website at ncpc.org. 
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Saturday, September 22 

8:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

Know a blue ribbon pie when you 

taste it?  Want to be the resident 

who gets to taste ALL the pies that 

are submitted at the HOA Block 

Party? Email Donna at 

communications@gathm.com to 

be on the Celebrity Judging Panel! 

Mark Your Calendar! 

Safety Tips Gwen Mallard-Winter, Neighborhood Watch Chair 

Sunday, September 9 

Dog Swim @ Pool 

8:00 - 9:00 PM 

Tuesday, September 11 

RSVP due for Block Party 

Reserve your seat at 

gathm.com 

mailto:communications@gathm.com?subject=Pie%20Judging%20-%20I%20want%20to%20taste%20them%20all
http://www.gathm.com


The Grove at Huntley Meadows 

If you have visited the pool this summer, then you have met 

our wonderful lifeguards from Bulgaria - Plamen Vyara and Ive-

lin.  They have done a tremendous job keeping order at the 

pool so the community has a safe, fun environment in which to 

relax.   Please be sure to thank them for their work this sum-

mer. 

Haven’t been to the pool yet to work on your tan or swim 

some laps?  Better get started...the pool closes on Sunday, 

September 9. 

Lifeguards 

GATHM.com 

L-R Plamen Lazarov, Vyara Tovetkova, Ivelin Bochev 

The Grove at Huntley Meadows HOA 

Cardinal Management Group Inc. 

4330 Prince William Parkway, Suite 201 

Woodbridge, VA 22192 

Property Manager: Victoria Garner 

Phone: 703.569.5797 | v.garner@cardinalmanagementgroup.com 

http://www.gathm.com

